
 
 

Joyride Brewing’s 10th Anniversary 25th Ave Parking Lot Request 

Joyride Brewing is respectfully applying to use the 25th Ave Parking Lot for our 10th 
Anniversary Festival. We would like to have a celebration to earmark the occasion on Saturday, 
August 17th, 2024. It will be free of charge to the public and is a family friendly event. With the actual 
street being unable to be closed this year due to the road construction and concern about the impact 
to other neighboring businesses, the party would be contained to our building and the parking lot. 
Due to this, the event would be smaller in scale than previous years. We would like to have full 
access to the 25th Ave public parking lot across from Joyride (NOT including the Doll Hospital 
spaces) for Saturday for a stage to host live music. The festival area will be fenced and will take 
place in the parking lot. Because the street will not be closed, we do not believe a traffic control plan 
is necessary since traffic disruption should be minimal. Joyride will provide the necessary port-a-lets 
along with working with Edgewater Police Department or other security professionals to provide the 
necessary licensed security guards for the event. 

Joyride would like to have live musicians on the accompanied stage to be set up starting at 8 
am Saturday, 8/17 then left erected till 9 pm,  after which tear down will begin. Joyride will serve beer 
on the street within the enclosed event area via a festival permit. Food truck vendors already licensed 
with the City of Edgewater will also be in attendance. Other vendors may also be in attendance. 

Joyride will provide portable toilets, portable hand washing stations, trash receptacles, first 
aid/medical assistance, security to monitor the general public as well as to monitor entrances and 
wristbands to make sure only those over 21 are drinking. Signs will be posted every 15’ along the 
fence restricting alcohol possession of open alcohol beverage containers or consumption of alcohol 
beyond permitted points. Entrance for the event will be staged on the south side of 25th Ave between 
Sheridan and the alley the separates Joyride and Bottles & Bitters Liquor Store to control the flow of 
our ID and wristband station. 

Thank you for your time and consideration, and please let me know if you have any 
questions. 

David Bergen 
Founder & President 
Joyride Brewing Company 


